Queens Park Precinct Minutes

QUEENS PARK PRECINCT GENERAL MEETING
7 November 2007
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette
 
Convenors:     Simon Swifte and Michael Ahrens
Apologies:       Marie Kilkevan 
Centennial Park Report – Geoff Reinhard
         opened by saying that the first stage of the cycle path in Queens park was now open and being well used
         acknowledged that the link between Queens Park and Centennial Park was still a problem
         tenders have been called for the replacement of playground equipment in Queens Park
         Queens Park playing fields have been re-turfed
         volunteers being sought for bush regeneration in Queens Park
         entrances on Queens Park Rd have been drawn to the attention of new Mayor Strewe
         Parklands contain 16,000 trees overall of which 10,000 will be replaced by 2020.
         Residents raised some issues: bindiis in Queens Park; poor state of area inside the fence of Centennial Park on York Rd near Baronga Ave; tree planting below Reservoir in Centennial Park. 
 Approaching Sustainable Transport in Waverley – presentation by Bronwyn Kelly
Waverley Council adopted this policy in 2002. It covered:

             traffic management
             on-street and off-street parking
             public transport
             other means of getting around such as walking and cycling. 
The Policy 

             aimed to flatten or diminish car use 
             contained targets to 2012 which are not being met
             had targets grouped into (1) sustainability and (2) safety and health.
Surveys undertaken for the Waverley Together Plan 2005, showed that residents were most concerned about traffic and parking but were ambivalent about the issue of transport and cars.
A review of the Transport Policy revealed that it was strong on targets but not on strategy and that there were no targets for amenity.
Statistics show that Waverley is doing well on safety (based on car and pedestrian accidents) but not on sustainability (car ownership, transport use etc).
Ms Kelly pointed out the damaging impact on the environment as well as the impact on amenity for Waverley residents from a continued increase in the number of cars instead of public transport. She told the meeting about the Council’s recent initiative of providing the Beachrunner, a cross-country bus servicing beaches from Bondi to Coogee on weekends and public holidays.

The Council is developing a Sustainable Transport Action Plan and will be holding a forum on 28 November. Ms Kelly would welcome input from Queens Park residents.
Minutes from meeting on 8 August 2007
Adopted: Moved M. Ahrens                 Seconded: Peter Cohen
Business arising from previous minutes
Mention of previous discussions on paving outside the Park fence in Queens Park Rd either instead of or in addition to an internal track. A letter on this issue from resident Chris O’Sullivan was tabled at the last meeting.
Correspondence 
Letter received from the new Mayor was read. An appointment, following the mobile office meeting, was noted.
Moriah College report
Michael Ahrens reported on the Community Consultative Committee meeting held in September. Issues discussed included:

  removal of seagull in York Rd

  removal of one metre of footpath on the western corner of Baronga Ave and York Rd to provide two lanes for cars

  erection of high fence on the corner of Baronga Ave and Queens Park Rd, involving the removal of trees. They will be replaced with 2.3 new trees for each one removed.

  the fact that the Queens Park entrance is still being used. 

  The school is committed to enforcing the strict student parking policy in the Precinct. 

 Proposed amendments to Waverley DCP2006
Roma Gillam reported two proposed amendments that could interest residents:
         amendment to remove the discrepancy between exempt and complying development and DCP controls on the removal of verandahs for the purpose of hardstand parking
        requirement for a tree to be planted in laneway development applications to overcome the trend of large developments turning laneways into heat sinks instead of pleasant walking lanes. 
General business
 Victoria Park
Di Adams  from the eastern end of Queens Park Rd raised concerns about the state of Victoria Park and people who frequent the park at night. She proposed the following motion:
That the Precinct writes to the Council requesting it take immediate action to restore the children’s playground in Victoria Park and contact the owners of the building to request them to repair and maintain the building and have the graffiti removed.
Proposed: Di Adams              Seconded: Steve de Szoeke   Carried unanimously
Replacement of grass verge
The residents of 14 Alt St have unsuccessfully sought from Council, the replacement of the grass outside their place as it has disappeared because of the shade and leaves dropping from the street tree. 
The meeting was told that over the years, Council has done less and less in maintaining grass verges and now mostly maintains only those in major streets. Peter Cohen explained that some Newland St residents had made the same request for replacement grass a few years ago and were told to replace it themselves. About five households then co-operated to do that. 
Birrell St traffic
Some residents who recently moved into a residence on Birrell St near Alt St raised some proposals to help alleviate the traffic impact , namely:
         installation of a right hand turn at Council St into Syd Einfeld Drive. 
         installation of a speed camera to reduce traffic speed of vehicles travelling west
         repair of some uneven sections of road in the lower part of Birrell St. The upper part has recently been resurfaced. 
It was pointed out that Birrell St has always been a major classified road in the region carrying lots of traffic. The meeting was also told that the precinct has unsuccessfully sought the right hand turn at Council St many times over the years. All agreed that speeds were a safety hazard. The convenor suggested that these matters could be included on a future agenda. 

Next meeting: 6 February 2008
 
